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Join us in celebrating 59 years! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
This engine belongs to the Mid West 

Florida Wing and was overhauled for 

display by Dean Tilton (Hall of Fame 

Awardee) a few years ago. It has not 

run for many, many years. A list of 

donors and workers will be available 

soon. It is now located in Bob Lock’s 

hangar for the efforts to make it 

run at Sun n Fun this year.  It 

will be displayed at the Mid West 

Florida OX5 clubhouse building. 

 

Jim Beisner, OX-5 National Secretary 

 OX5 NEWS  
Celebrating 60 Years: 1955-2015 

Volume 58 - Number 1    April 2015              

                                   Published for and by the Members of the OX5Aviation Pioneers 

                Web Site – www.ox5.org 

 
                      

 
 
Come visit the OX5 Aviation Pioneers Clubhouse at Sun n Fun! 
 
 
 
 

http://ox5.org/tilton-ox5-engine-project/
http://ox5.org/tilton-ox5-engine-project/
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Do you remember?   

(Reprinted from the Illinois Wing newsletter; thank you Gordon Cumberland) 

 

Large bands cut from an inner tube made a good shock cord. 

Unbleached muslin was a good substitute for aircraft fabric. 

The inner tube for the wheel of a model T-Ford was the right size to fit a DH wheel. Many of the OX-5 aircraft 

used these surplus wheels. 

  Forced landings were considered an integral part of flying and a necessary nuisance. I (John Cumberland) once 

had a forced landing on a farmer’s field and walked over to the house where the family was having their 

noonday meal. The lord master looked at me and said “you are the third fellow to land in one of my fields and 

nobody has been has been kilt yet”.  I think he was disappointed.  

  But speaking of farmers, I don’t think that I can ever remember a farmer or farm children being afraid to go up 

in an airplane.  In fact, they always got such a kick at seeing the farm from the air, it was fun to take them up.  

Yours truly (John Cumberland) flew into Sky Harbor at the grand opening in 1928 in an OX-5 WACO 10. 

 

New Members 
 

Welcome to Gerald Madden from Venice Florida 

 

Jim Walton has been a pilot in Alaska for 44 years and has many old friends in this organization; great to have 

you join us Jim! 

 

John Gaertner has built and restored OX-5 powered aircraft. He is also the former curator of the EAA museum 

in Oshkosh, WI.  He has been the owner of Blue Swallow Aircraft, LLC since 1989. Welcome! 

 

Welcome to Darrell Mize of Canton, Texas. 

 

Welcome to Tom Beard of Alpine, Texas. 

 

David Beazley of Palmyra, VA says that his grandfather, Hugh A. Dugan, was also a member of OX5 Aviation 

Pioneers. His grandfather sparked a life-long interest in aviation for David who build and flies model airplanes. 

Nice to have you join us!  

 

Help make the newsletter informative and send articles to your editor.    Please send items for the 

newsletter to: 

OX5 Aviation Pioneer                                        OX5NEWS@ymail.com 

PO Box 769 

Troy, Ohio 45373 
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 President’s Corner                          
 

Greetings OX5 Members: 

 

     Many of us are looking forward to the warmer season and the time of year that brings great aviation 

conventions and fly-ins. My wish is that some of you will be able to share in the excitement of 

reliving aviation memories and visiting with friends from all over the country. My wife and I hope 

to visit with OX5 members and friends at Sun n Fun in Lakeland, FL this year. I also will be 

working as a volunteer at Air Venture again in Oshkosh, WI managing their helicopter tour operation 

with the Bell 47 program. This is the first year since I started my career in commercial aviation that 

I have a bit more flexibility in my personal schedule and I am looking forward to this very much. 

 

     I wish to thank all the OX5 Members who reviewed their personal information when it came to this 

renewal time. This process also applies to Life Members as your information may change from time 

to time. The Organization appreciates the many generous donations that have been received from 

Life and Regular Members. This additional funding has allowed us to upgrade the necessary OX5 

office equipment and software. Just a friendly reminder, Life Members are exempt from paying dues 

but Regular Members who have not paid their dues will soon find that their Newsletter will no longer 

be sent to them. Best wishes to everyone and have a great summer season. 

     Don Voland 

                           National OX5 President 
 

Secretary’s Message 

 
CONGRATULATIONS to you for being a member of this prestigious and growing 
organization!  Please share the enclosed brochure with a friend or relative, so that they too can 
become a member of the OX5 Aviation Pioneers. 
 Also please consider nominating an outstanding fellow Pioneer for one of the awards that we will 
present this year.  The awards to be presented this year will be: LEGION OF HONOR, LEGION OF 
MERIT, MR.OX5, PIONEER WOMAN, BRONZE STAR, DISTINGUISHED SERVICE, and HALL OF 
FAME AWARD. 
   For more information on the qualifications for the awards, visit the OX5.org website.  All 
nominations must include a biography and photo of the candidate and must be mailed to OX5 
Headquarter before September 1, 2015. 

  James Beisner, Secretary 
 

        Messages from the Officers   
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Treasurer’s Message 

 
   Happy Spring wishes to you all!  It certainly is wonderful to see the grass starting to turn green and the 

daffodils in bloom here in Ohio.  Each season brings something new and amazing to our lives. I am looking 

forward to warmer weather which also means flying weather!  I hope each of you finds something to look 

forward to in you spring season! 

   I have received dues and donations from many of you; I thank you for your continued support!  For those of 

you that have not sent in your dues yet, please do so soon.  We support your wings in many ways which 

includes:  newsletter support and scholarships to promote the love of aviation in the young. Your dues dollars 

also go to help the Midwest Wing refurbish an OX5 engine and supports your newsletter and day-to-day office 

activities.  

   I have had the request for a phone contact number from those members that do not have email. If you should 

have any questions, feel free to call me. I also manage the main office of OX5 Aviation Pioneers. 

  We have a unique and vibrant organization that not only continues the legacy and innovation of the OX5 

engine, but also promotes the continuation of the love of flight.  What a great organization to be a part of! 

 

Enjoy your spring season, 

Janet Barnard, Treasurer 

(937) 307-8763 

JBarnardox5@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

Dues are now needed for 2015! 
 

Send your $30 check to: 

 

OX5 Aviation Pioneers 

PO Box 769 

Troy, OH  45373 

 

 

 

 Noteworthy 
 
George Weeks Jr. of Victorville, CA just turned 98 years old in February and is doing well. He is looking 

forward to 100 years. Happy Birthday George! 

 

Congratulations to Don Voland, National President of OX-5 Aviation Pioneers, for his induction to the 

Wisconsin Aviation Hall of Fame!  President Voland has over 61 years of flying experience in both 
airplanes and helicopters doing low level aerial application, seeding, reconnaissance, sling loads, low 
level photo & video work, survey, cable, power line & pipeline patrol, corn pollination, passenger & 
cargo transport.  He is proficient in high density altitude & mountain operations with experience in 
FAA Part 91, 133, 135, 136 & 137 operations; holds an ATP, Commercial AS/MEL, CFI Airplane, CFI 
Helicopter, CFII Airplane with Rotorcraft-Helicopter & Instrument Ratings. He is approaching 
20,000 hours total flying time.  (10,000 in airplanes, 10,000 in helicopters). 
   (Thanks to Dennis Yerkey for the write-up.) 

 

mailto:JBarnardox5@gmail.com
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Donation List  
 (Most recent additions at press time)                                                                      

         Thank you for all of your donations! 
 
Walter Alpiger  John Holtam 

Calvin Arter  Steve Howard 

Robert Bailey  Clyde Hudson 

Myron Barger  Howard Hunt 

Robert Bejna  Daniel Mains 

John Blankenship Cecelia Sue Marshall               

Lyle Bobzin  Robert Mellin Sr. 

H. Douglas Brown Ernest Mitchell  

John Caldwell  James Montie                  

Joseph Chamber Jr. Charles Moore  

Eugene Chapman Warren Polsky       

Gordon Cumberland Dot Prose  

Elizabeth Dinan  Carroll Rands 

Dean Edmonds  Fred Richards 

Betty Eldridge  Allen Richter 

Byron Emerson  Jim Rothschadl 

Barbara Ewing  Robert Siegfried 

Hazel Fehmel  W. B. Stewart 

Ann Gughelmett Garino Thomas Tutton 

Ronald Gilbert  Barbara & Harold 

John Gildner   Walter 

Dennis & Pat Griswold Eugene Weiler 

Donald Hegebarth Ted Wilkinson 

Billy Henderson 

 

 
 

Check out the        It is filled with wonderful OX-5 people and their stories and historical information!                                       

Web Site – www.ox5.org                           Managed by Dennis Yerkey 

 

http://www.ox5.org/
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Ivan Livi, 94, of Pleasant Hills PA and former National OX5 Aviation Pioneer’s Secretary, flies west 

on January 24, 2015. 

 

Ivan Livi was employed by the Pittsburgh Institute of Aeronautics (PIA) for 42 

years, assuming its presidency in 1978. During his 15 years at the helm, he took 

PIA to great success. During his tenure, the institution enjoyed its highest 

student enrollment of 1,200, the largest number of graduates, and during the 

peak of the aviation industry was considered the leading aviation school in the 

United States. 

It was also during this time that PIA, on behalf of the OX5 Pioneers, restored the history-making 

airplane, “Miss Pittsburgh,” that made the first airmail flight. That aircraft continues to proudly hang 

on display at the Pittsburgh International Airport. 

He served on numerous boards and professional organizations including Aviation Technician 

Education Council, Professional Aviation Maintenance Association, Pennsylvania Association of 

Private School Administrators, OX5 Aviation Pioneers, Northrop Rice Foundation and the State 

Board of Private Licensed Schools. 

He was celebrated as “Educator of the Year” by both the Aviation Technician Education Council and 

the Italian Heritage Society. 

He was awarded the prestigious HALL OF FAME AWARD from the OX5 Aviation Pioneers, of which 

he was the National Secretary for 2 years. 

Article and picture curtesy of Dennis Yerkey. 

 
 
 
 

http://ox5.org/wp-content/uploads/Livi-casual.jpg
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Graham Hatcher of Minnetonka, MN passed away on 05-29-14. 
 
Dola Warner passed away on 9-9-14. She always enjoyed going to OX5 meetings with her husband, 
writes her daughter.  

 
Jack Brouse, long-time OX5 member, passed away on February 6th, 2015 at age 91.  Jack, with 
friends, restored an OX5 Alexander Eaglerock biplane that is on permanent display at the Science 
Spectrum Museum in Lubbock.  Plans had been made for Jack to present the story at our Wing 
reunion in July.  Fortunately, Jack had prepared an excellent DVD description that will be presented. 
 
Paul Fuller with his wife Brenda at the 61st Annual Antique Airplane Association and Airpower 
Museum AAA/APM 2014 Invitational Fly-in. Every year the Blakesburg, Iowa Fly-In selects two 
airplanes to honor, Paul’s Warner-powered 1930 Great Lakes NC647K was one of them. Paul was 
diagnosed with stage four pancreatic cancer a year earlier and loved to travel to this fly-in. A neighbor 
was convinced to fly the Great Lakes to the fly-in while Brenda and Paul drove. Photo from the 
Ottumwa Courier online September 1, 2014. 

 
 
Susan (“Sweetie”) Meek P13758 folded her Wings on January 24th 2015 at the age of 96. 
She was picked up by our father B.M. "Honey" Meek P13511 (1914-1995) in a WACO 10 and they flew 
west together.  
She loved to travel and liked to go to Sun n Fun which she visited several times 
She liked to ride with Wayne Gordon in the golf cart; my brother and I think she took a ride in an ultralight 
one day. When they got back to the OX5 Club House they wouldn't talk about where they had been  so 
long only when questioned would start to grin and laugh like two little kids knowing they had been caught. 
She will be missed by all that knew her. 
   The Meek Brothers and Sister 
    McDonald "Mac" Meek H 873 
    Sam "Pat" Meek H 874 
    Susan M Thiesse 
 
                          Her Thoughts were: 
  
                                                        Life's journey is Not 
                                                        to arrive at the grave Safely 
                                                        in a well-preserved body 
                                                        but rather  
                                                        to Skid-in-Sideways  
                                                       Totally  Worn Out 
                                                       Shouting  
 

Robert Kittleson of Alaska passed away on 2/8/2015. 

 

Robert Glenn Harr of Kansas.                                                  Graham Hatcher of Minnesota, 5/29/2014. 

 

John Forsyth III of Virginia.                                                     Lola Warner of Ohio, 4/4/2014.                    

http://www.ottumwacourier.com/news/local_news/a-passion-for-flying/article_202a8ff0-324a-11e4-80a6-0019bb2963f4.html?mode=image&photo=1
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                              WING STRUTS 

Texas Wing 

 
The Texas Wing will have their next reunion in Lubbock in July.  (Date to be announced).  They will 
visit the Silent Wings Museum featuring WWII gliders and glider pilots and also visit the Science 
Spectrum Museum where Jack Brouse's Eaglerock biplane is on display.  Jack Brouse passed away 
on February 20, and will be greatly missed.  

 

Glenn Curtis Wing 

 

            
 Deke Johnson inspecting and fitting                                                 Dennis Roundhouse milling parts for the 

 rings on the pistons for the Challenger engine.                                Curtiss Fledging N-struts. 

 

   

Kevin House inspecting one of the 

four wings that are being fabricated 

for the Curtiss Fledging. (Left) 

 

 

Norman Brush working on a story 

board for the OX5 Engine display. 

 

 

 

Lou Fell working on a radial engine. 

 

                            All phots by Lou Fell.  Work in progress at the Curtiss 

Wing/ Curtiss Museum. 

 

 

 

 

Ohio Wing 

 
The Ohio Wing will have its spring meeting at Moraine Airpark (I73) during EAA Chapter 48 annual “Sunday 

Funday” Fly-In on May 2, 2015.  We will plan to meet at 12 pm at the Maintenance Hangar to discuss Ohio 

Wing news, ideas to help out National, manning the OX-5 booth at Oshkosh Fly-In, and using the scholarship 

money for aviation campers.  Come join in the fun!  Breakfast will be served at 8 AM and lunch will be served 

at 11 AM by the EAA Chapter. Pancakes, sausage, coffee, hamburgers, hot dogs, and other sides will be on the 

menu.  100LL will be discounted for those who fly in and there will be 50 commemorative plaques for the first 

arrivals.       Moraine Airpark     3800 Clearview Rd.    Moraine, Ohio, 45439        Moraine Airpark (I73) 
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Web Site – www.ox5.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Send in your Dues ($30) to:   
                         

OX5 Aviation Pioneers                      

PO Box 769 

Troy, OH  45373 

 

 

 

Return Address: 

OX5 AVIATION PIONEERS 

PO BOX 769 

Troy, Ohio   45373 
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